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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

25th June 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to make friends’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Robyn W.
Isabella O.
	Caine E.
Harry H.
	April R.
George W.
	Kain K.
Rosie G-J.
	Brodie W.
Gracie McA-R.
	Molly M.
Lucas T.

	Year 1
	Warren H.
Scarlett E.
	Zak C.
Freya C.
	Betsy B.
Jacob J.
	Isabelle P.
Oscar O’N.
	Ella-Mae H-H.
Bella B.


	Aaron W.
Charlie H.



	Year 2
	Elizabeth R.
Ella O.
	Paris B.
Eliza M.
	Sami C.
Grace M.
	Annalise S.
Ted D.
	Mia E.
Daniel C.
	Tyler B.
Jacob R.

	Year 3
	Cruize M-F.
Layla G.
	Bailey H.
Kobie B.
	Buddy B.
Charlie C.
	William L.
Lewis G.
	Ellie H.
Thomas M.
	Max S.
Leanora K.

	Year 4
	Jake C.
Olivia H.
	Aisla-Mae P.
Imogen A.
	Andres B.
Alex N.
	Jamie S.
Jake B.
	Jacob H.
Jessica D.
	Lily M.
William B.

	Year 5
	Noah S.
Amelia K.
	Harrison T.
Imogen R.
	Matthew D.
Raffy I.
	Layla W.
Taine M.
	Reece F.
Rhys C.
	Jessica W.
Keira C.

	Year 6
	Owen H.
Olivia K.
	Imogen K.
Oscar D.
	Addison W.
Persia D.
	Jamie G.
Angus L.
	Molly R.
Alfee L.
	Ruby D.
Morgan K.


	Walliams
	1792
	Rowling
	1978

	Dahl
	1998
	Cowell
	1883


Overall winners Rowling with 6527 points
Virtual Assembly with Hannah Ingram-Moore..
On Monday, the whole school enjoyed the virtual assembly with Hannah Ingram-Moore (the daughter of Sir Captain Tom Moore). Hannah told us all about Sir Captain Tom’s story; his knighthood and the charities that the Foundation supports.  It was a fantastic assembly and a real privilege to speak with Hannah Ingram-Moore.  A separate newsletter has been sent to all parents in relation to this whole school fundraising event.
As a school, we raised a grand total of £3,352.00 for the Sir Captain Tom Moore Foundation.  We would like to say a huge thank you to all of the pupils, staff and parents for supporting this fundraising activity.
Sports Day and PE Enrichment day photographs for parents.
These photographs can be found in the gallery section on the school website and gallery section on the School Spider app.
PE Enrichment Day
Class 14 PE Enrichment Day – Wednesday 30th June.
Class 13 PE Enrichment Day – Friday 2nd July.
Children should come to school in their PE kits for the PE Enrichment Days. 

Class 10 PE Enrichment Day
On Friday, Class 10 took part in PE enrichment. The morning was split into two activities: archery and den-building. The children had a fantastic time, showing off their skills with a bow and arrow. Mr Copley was particularly impressed with the den-building. The children built a range of shelters in an assortment of designs, from tepees to a-frame shelters. They worked brilliantly together throughout and it was a pleasure to see such cooperation and teamwork. Well done, Class 10!
Class 12 PE Enrichment Day

Class 12 have had a fantastic time on their Enrichment morning! They enjoyed den building and there were some fantastic dens built by both groups. Excellent teamwork was demonstrated and everyone worked together and played their part in constructing the dens. The children also enjoyed practising their archery skills. The class behaved impeccably and had a great time. Well done Class 12!
P.E. Kit 

Please be reminded that children should adhere to the school uniform guidelines for PE lessons and come to school wearing their school PE kit on PE days.

Tracksuits should be plain black, plain grey or plain navy and worn with a plain white t-shirt (no football/rugby shirts). Thank you.
Health and Safety

· No jewellery should be worn.

· Children with long hair (shoulder length) need to have their hair tied back. If children have long hair that isn’t tied back, they will not be allowed to do PE. However, school will have spare bobbles if needed for PE so that pupils can tie their hair back if needed.

· No ear-rings.

Scooters 
Please be reminded that scooters should not be used on school premises. Thankyou.
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
